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About ALPOA 

ALPOA provides projects, outreach (ALPOA Angels), and activities for the members of ALGCC. If 
you are not a member of ALPOA, we could use your financial support (only $35/per year). Click 
[HERE] and scroll down to “Join ALPOA”. 
Your $35/property annual dues will be included on your next statement. 
 
If you are unsure of your membership status, please check our current membership list [HERE] 
….or feel free to contact an ALPOA board member. 

If you would like to make an additional donation, you can mail a check to:  ALPOA, PO Box 499, 
Alto, NM  88312. 
 

Officer Elections 

ALPOA Board officers will be selected at our December 12 meeting. If you would like to be 
considered as an officer or board member, please contact Susanne Mathis at 512-636-4059. 

ALPOA Angels are ready to help! 
These are volunteers who can help you around your house with items such as adding salt to a 
water softener, salting a driveway, and even changing light bulbs that require climbing on a 
ladder.  
To qualify for this volunteer help, you must be:  
• a member of ALPOA  
• at least 65 years old or have a physical disability or illness that would prevent you from 
performing these tasks.  
 
If you would like more information on this program or want to volunteer your time to help, 
contact Susanne Mathis at 575-686-8198 or Brittany Allen at 682-438-2055. We want to help 
YOU! 

 

https://alpoa.info/
https://www.altolakesgolf.com/Associations/ALPOA
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/567c4d95-62f1-40d0-810e-7cd928e3d0da/downloads/ALPOA%20Membership%20May%2015%202024.pdf?ver=1715891953766


Christmas Boxes 

 

ALPOA is helping to sponsor a local food program to help families in need at Christmas. This 
year has been particularly hard on our local families. 

This program is through the Head Start and Free Lunch Programs at Ruidoso Elementary School. 
Items will be collected (monetary donations are gladly accepted) at the Alto Clubhouse from 
now through November 25. The collection bin is near the front door.  Items in need include: 

Spaghetti, Spaghetti sauce, oatmeal, crackers, peanut butter, cornbread mix, pancake mix with 
syrup, cake mix with canned frosting, instant mashed potatoes, pudding and pie filling with pie 
crusts, cereal, canned vegetables, canned fruit, canned chicken/tuna, jelly and jam, canned 
soup, Ramen noodles, hamburger helper, stuffing mix, dry beans, rice, turkey gravy, sacks of 
sugar and flour, bottles of cooking oil, canned chili, catsup, mac and cheese, biscuit mix, canned 
or powdered milk, popcorn, chicken/beef broth, salt and pepper, hot chocolate, taco shells, and 
dishwashing liquid. 

Our community is very blessed, and ALPOA members and non-members are invited to help 
make the holidays just a little bit better for those in needs. If you have additional questions, 
please contact shlcruidoso@sclcruidoso.org or contact Susanne Mathis at 
smathis2009@gmail.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
Susanne Taylor Mathis, ALPOA President 

mailto:shlcruidoso@sclcruidoso.org

